The Village Diot

Newsletter of the Barony of Windhaven

Next Meetings:

e June 9th, 2024 - 6pm on Zoom
e July 21st, 2024 - 6pm on Zoom

May’s Meeting Minutes:

Seneschal’s Report: Baroness Xanthippe reports
that there was a meeting between the Baronage
and the Tang. Because of a misunderstanding, they
are starting over and are thinking of a good
transition date being Fighter’s School 2025. Tang is
verifying with the current royalty. Baroness Xippe
also said that she is willing to continue as
Seneschal if there isn’t anyone interested in
stepping into the position.

Chatelaine Report: Lord Eysteinn reports that
the Midwest Viking Festival is in October. We can
have a demo but it must be period appropriate to
Viking age. Reach out to Eysteinn if you need help
with clothing. Also, the Bergstrom Glass Museum in
the Fall, is communicating with Eysteinn about
what they want the group to do.

Exchequer Report: Hilde Steward reports the
numbers as follows.

The funds are now as follows:
General Fund: $6,520.94

Practice Fund: $212.61
Event Fund: $1,428.91
Total: $8,162.46

Chronicler’s Report: Lady Eyfridr reports that the
VI was written and sent via email.

MoAS: Lord Helgulfr reports that shop nights
continue.

Herald’s Report: Lady Nuala reports there was a
name and device query. She has started helping
with them.

Knight's Marshal’s Report: Lord Aeden reports
his quarterly report was submitted. Lots of events
coming up where everyone can fight as well as the
youth.

Rapier Marshal’s Report: Wilhelm von Mansfeld
reports that his quarterly report was submitted. He
is looking at hosting local practice on Wednesday
nights in Wittenburg. Also looking at weekend
practices as well. Hamish is checking out the
Memorial Park.

Archery Captain: Lord Luca reports that he
attended Schutzenfest and was excited to
shake off the rust from not being able to
practice in a while. Luca is working on setting
up regular practices this summer.

Web Minister’s Report: Lord Luca reports that
the VI is on the website. There is some progress
from Kingdom regarding the new site. They are
creating a test environment for website creation
and will be giving groups a year to complete the
transition. Once we're comfortable with the test
environment website, Kingdom will assist with
moving it to Kingdom controlled servers.

Social Media Deputy’s Report: THL Birna
reports that there are a few people working on
getting Instagram set up. Also, there are a lot of
Kingdom Social Media offices open.



B & B Report: Hamish and Nuala attended Crown
Tournament. Hamish helped Kagi who fought in the
tournament. Their majesties and highnesses are
excited about the upcoming events in our Barony.

Help Wanted:
e Knights Marshal position available -

Election can happen as soon as an
interested party steps forward.

e Youth Combat Marshal -

Elections can happen as soon as an
interested party steps forward.

e Thrown Weapons Marshal -

Interested parties can reach out to the
seneschal.

e Baronial Seneschal - Baroness Xippe is
willing to be the seneschal if no one is
interested. If you are interested, reach out to
her.

e Exchequer - Election will be in June.

Old Business:

e Missile Mayhem - Mark your calendars!
o Event: Clintonville 9/21/2024

e Kingdom A&S - Mark your calendars!
o Event: Fond du Lac 6/1/2024

New Business:

e Quartermaster Project: Hilde is looking
for assistance with Quartermaster project,
taking about 5-6 hours total.

e Hybrid Meeting: Xippe will be putting out a
poll about holding hybrid meetings.

Guild Reminders:

Fighter Practice- Awaiting new summer schedule
and location. Rapier: Looking at Wednesday
Practices in Wittenburg and possible weekend
practices in Appleton.

Archery Practice- Returning soon. Stay tuned for
update on summer schedule.

A&S Shop Nights- 362 EIm St (Menasha):

Every Friday 5pm-9pm

Previous Guilds:

These are guilds that have been provided in the
past but are currently on hiatus due to lack of
interest. If you are interested in bringing them
back, let Baroness Xippe know as there are options
for teachers, locations, etc (We just need people
interested to join).

Dance Practice

Period Games



Barony of Windhaven Officers List:

Baron
Baron Hamish of Nisbet (James Nesbitt)
baron@baronyofwindhaven.org

Baroness
Baroness Markéta Barfussin (Melissa Heenan)
baroness@baronyofwindhaven.org

Seneschal
Baroness Xanthippe (Colleen Hohensee)
seneschal@baronyofwindhaven.org

Exchequer
Lady Hilde Steward (Amber Vergauwen)
excheguer@baronyofwindhaven.org

Herald
Lady Orlaith (Lisa Maines)
herald@baronyofwindhaven.org

Chronicler
Lady Eyfridor Matheusdottir (Erica Young)

chronicler@baronyofwindhaven.org

Minister of Arts & Sciences
Lord Helgulfr Arngeirsson (Bethany Hopkins)

moas@baronyofwindhaven.org

Chatelaine
Honorable Lord Eysteinn Meinfretr (Liz Roberts)

info@baronyofwindhaven.org

Web Minister
Lord Luca MacGregere (John Young)

webminister@baronyofwindhaven.org

Archery Captain
Lord Luca MacGregere (John Young)
archery@baronyofwindhaven.org

Knight's Marshal
Lord Aeden of Clan Colquhoun (Jason Krueger)
marshal@baronyofwindhaven.org

Rapier Captain
Wilhelm von Mansfeld (Joshua Leeder)

rapier@baronyofwindhaven.org

Social Media
The Honorable Lady Birna (Lori Caelwaerts)
socialmedia@baronyofwindhaven.org

SCA/Northshield/Windhaven Facebook Links
SCA

Northshield
https://www.facebook.com/groups/kingdomofn
orthshield

Windhaven
https://www.facebook.com/groups/Windhaven

Army of Northshield
https://www.facebook.com/groups/656097414
404272/

Northshield Barter and Trade SCA
https://www.facebook.com/groups/469057956
444539/

If you have more links (Facebook or otherwise)
that you would like to see added to this list,
please email
chronicler@baronyofwindhaven.org
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Publisher’s Disclaimer This is the June 2024
edition of The Village Idiot, a publication of the
Barony of Windhaven of the Society for
Creative Anachronism-Wisconsin Inc. The
Village Idiot is available from Lady Eyfridr at
chronicler@baronyofwindhaven.org. It is not a
corporate publication of SCA-WI, Inc. and does
not delineate SCA-WI, Inc. policies. Copyright
2024, Society for Creative
Anachronism-Wisconsin Inc. For information on
reprinting photographs, articles, or artwork
from this publication, please contact the
Chronicler, who will assist you in contacting the
original creator of the piece. Please respect the
legal rights of our contributors

Submissions:

This newsletter is published on the Barony of
Windhaven website 12 times a year. Any
articles for The Village Idiot are due six days
after the business meeting. All

contributions for publication are welcomed for
consideration of printing. The chronicler
reserves the right to edit submissions for
accuracy or length. Submissions should be

delivered in MS Word or txt format files
through email to
chronicler@baronyofwindhaven.org, as the
body of an email to the same address, or
through the mail.

Subscriptions:
Subscriptions are free and are distributed

electronically via the Windhaven Website. A
notice is posted on the Windhaven List when
each issue is available. If you cannot access
the website, or prefer a printed copy, contact
the chronicler via email at

chronicler@baronyofwindhaven.org

Reprint Policy:
Except where otherwise stated, please contact

the chronicler regarding “re-printability”
for specific articles.
Copyright 2024, Society for Creative

Anachronism
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